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DIARY DATES: 
 

25th April   Jumble Sale 
11th-17th May Mental Health  
   Awareness Week 
8th July  Malden Golf  
   Charity Day 
12th July  London 10k Run 
18th July  Quiz Night at the  
                                   Broadway Bar 
10th October World Mental  
   Health Day 
November  AGM 
We are recruiting for the London 10k, 
if you would like to join us, please 
contact aine@thefircrofttrust.org or 
telephone  0208 399 1772 

MENTAL HEALTH AWARENESS WEEK  
11th to 17th  May 2015 

 

The theme for the week is ‘mindfulness’ 
- a way of keeping well mentally.  
Mental wellbeing means feeling good 
about life and yourself, and being able 
to get on with life in the way you want.  
 

Fircroft will be marking this week with 
one-off activities at the Centre.   
 

Monday:  An Intro to Mindfulness run 
by Mariette Jansen.   
Tuesday:  Singing4 Health with Maria 
Soriano  
Wednesday:  hand/head massage (by 
appointment only) 
Thursday: Exploring Colour with Chris 
Stables  
Friday:  Picnic in the Garden and Talk on  
mental health.  Bring your picnic and 
enjoy our lovely gardens while hearing a 
talk on Mental Health. 
 

For more information on the week, 
please contact Ann@thefircrofttrust.org 
or telephone 0208 399 1772 

TRAINING FOR EXCELLENCE 
 
 

In this fast-paced world our staff need to adapt to many external influences and so they are 
continually reassessing and updating their training.  
  

In the run up to Universal Credit being rolled out in Kingston later this year, staff will need to 
understand the new system and all the implications so that they can give appropriate support to 
service users who feel overwhelmed by or do not understand the changes.  Changes in the Care Act 
also mean that some of our service users may not easily understand the impact these changes will 
have on the care they receive.  Our staff will be able to support them. 
 

One of the privileges we have as 
an organisation is to see people 
who were very ill, blossom into 
confident and self-assured 
members of our community.  
Des is one such person ï he 
arrived several years ago at 
Fircroft very unwell and has just 
recently begun a part time job.  
He tells his story: 
 

 

ñWhen I arrived at Fircroft I was 
very unsettled, aggressive and 
had so many mood swings that 
it made it impossible for me to 
be with people without losing my 
temper and storming off very 
quickly.  It was a roller coaster 
the whole time.  But the staff 
were really welcoming and 
patient with me.  They helped 
me calm down.  Working in the 
garden project was very good 
for me and Iôve made loads of 
new friends. 
 

ñAt first I thought that my illness 
would last forever, and that was 
very depressing, but staff helped 
me to build my confidence and 
self-esteem.  I joined in different 
activities and even went on 
holiday with Fircroft.  I feel 
strong enough and confident 
enough that I have now got a job 
and will be moving on from 
Fircroft. 
 

May the workforce be with you, Des! 

ñMy goal now is to keep working 
and not get overworked so that I 
will stay well.  I need to take one 
step at a time.  I will miss 
everyone very much, but know 
that the door is open for me, if I 
should need to come back.ò  
 

We too 
will miss 
Des and 
wish him 
the very 
best as 
he goes 
forward 
with his 
life. 

CALLING ALL GOLFERS! 
 

We are delighted to say that The Malden 
Golf Club  has chosen us as one of their 
Charities for their Golf Charity Day on 
Wednesday, 8th July.  We would like to put 
a Team Fircroft  together and if you would 
like to  be part of it, please contact 
jill@thefircrofttrust.org  

Continued on page 2 
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SHOP NEWS 
 

We’d like to 
thank Evelynn  for 
her many years of 
service as 
Manager of our 
shops. We are 
also grateful to 
her for continuing  
in  a part time 
capacity to support our new Manager, Jo Conlan 
(pictured).   
 

We are always looking for volunteers to help in our 
shops.  If you have a few hours a week to spare, do 
contact either of our shops:   
 
Tolworth 0208 399 3136 and Surbiton 020 8390 5597 
 

FEEDBACK 
 

It is always great to receive feedback from both 
people who use our services and those who 
work with us.  Negative ones help us to improve 
and positive ones keep us on the right track.  
Some comments weôve received recently: 
 

¶ ñThe wonderful care and love he is receiving at 

Firs is reflected in his face ï he looks 10 years 

younger! ñ -  a speech therapist. 

¶ ñIt would be so wonderful if X could live at Firs 

ï the difference to his quality of life would be 

amazing.ò - a placement officer. 

¶ òI greatly enjoy the privilege of being able to 

assist in some small way to the work of the 

Fircroft Trust.  Your friendship and warm 

welcome are greatly valued and appreciatedò -  

a volunteer. 

 

THE NEW CARE ACT 2014 
 

From April 2015 statutory care and support services will be changing.  While the government is still finalising 
the law it is expected to help only those who have a high level of need.  In the first instance, all councils are 
expected to help people stay well, and they are working on a way of making this happen.  Besides that, people 
will have the right to be assessed and be involved in a care package that will be tailored to each individual.  This 
could include: 
¶ A personal budget allowance to meet individual social care needs.  This comes into effect from April 2016. 
¶ A ‘care cap’— this will be a limit to how much people should have to pay for their care and support needs.  

At the moment that will be set at £72,000 and will only include expenses from April 2016. 
¶ The right to defer paying care home costs until assets are sold.  Councils will then recover the costs. 
¶ Carers will also have a free assessment to establish their need for support. 
Further information is available at www.gov.uk/careandsupport  or from your council. 

MENTAL HEALTH IN THE NEWS 
 

Many will have seen that mental health is finally getting some (financial) attention from all political 
parties.  The government has pledged £1.2bn to boost support for people with mental health 
problems—much of this is to increase the urgent need for improvement to the children’s mental 
health services.  One in ten children aged 5 to 16 face mental health issues, but only one-third receive 
help.  75% of adults with a mental health problem first presented before they were 18 — early 
intervention is crucial to positive outcomes.  Our forces veterans will also receive funding to improve 
their mental health services.   

It’s great that some staff are so dedicated that they are willing to access training in 
their own time.  At Firs Court, training has become rather competitive recently as most staff are consistently 
getting 100% in courses such as Health & Safety and nutrition.  This has resulted in friendly competition with 
everyone trying extra hard to maintain a 100% record.   Firs Court Manager, Richard, says, "We regularly run 
workshops that help us to, not only remain a service that is person centred and responsive to people’s needs, 
but also to keep in line with the Care Quality Commission’s standards. It also serves to allow our staff to take 
time out together to reflect on how we can continuously improve our services.” 

Continued from page 1... 
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THANK YOU! 
We are very grateful to so many people who have put time 
and energy into helping us fundraise over the last few 
months.  This page is for them. 

SUPPORTING GROUPS 
¶ St Matthews Church £400 
¶ Rotary Club New Malden £200 
¶ St John the Baptist £100 
¶ Rotary Club of Surbiton £150 
¶ Kingston Nursing Association (£3,000) 
¶ Elmbridge Lodge Benevolent Association 

(£250) 
¶ Buckland Women’s Club (£30) 
¶ Tolworth United Reformed Church 

(£100) 
¶ New England Seafood Company — 

£4,604 funding to open at Christmas:  
magical! 

¶ Brand Learning  —  supporting our 
Christmas Day festivities 

¶ St Andrews & St Marks Fellowship 
¶ St Matthew’s C of E Primary School 

(£527.50) 
¶ Surrey Freemasons -  £1,227.09 
¶ Interval International — amazing support 

over the last two years which included 
Volunteering and staff fundraising 

¶ The Kingston Liberal Synagogue— 
£4,511.88. 

¶ Surbiton & District Caledonian Society  
¶ John Lewis Partnership 
¶ Kingston Eco-op — envelope stuffing 
¶ St Paul’s  Church — for the use of their 

Hall for our Scottish Ceilidh 
¶ Clockwise – helping with the production 

of our Annual Impact Report and so 
much more! 

¶ RW Broome—locksmith for giving us his 
time and expertise 

We would also like to thank the following 
organisations that have given us of their 
staff time to help make Fircroft an even 
lovelier place to be:  Interval International; 
Civil Servants Koala Team; New England 
Seafood; Lloyds Banking Group 

A Special Thank You has to go to the 

lovely Koala Team  from the Civil 
Servants Fast Tracker Recruits, who 
chose the Fircroft Trust to be their 
charity.  This intrepid and enthusiastic 
group have spent six months 
volunteering, fundraising and raising 
awareness 

of mental health issues.  As part of their 
project they spent over 125 hours 
volunteering, both individually and 
collectively.  Several of the team led 
taster sessions at Fircroft Centre on 
card-making, knitting, dancing, singing.  
A team set up a rota to help at the 
Surbiton shop on Saturdays.  Another group has taken two Saturdays 

to garden at Firs Court.  The team also 
organised a lunch time talk at Whitehall.  
All this has been topped by a fundraising 
campaign that has raised £3,000 in the six 
months.  Their amazing efforts have been 
invaluable to the Fircroft Trust and we are 
very grateful for their amazing 
commitment . 

Thank you to 
Maxine & Carole 
for  organising our 
collection boxes 

Thank you to Alan Ridley for 
being  our Quizmaster and for 
doing some great  and poignant 
talks on Mental Health and 
Fircroft. Alan also spoke  
movingly at our AGM last 
November.  Do you need a 
speaker?   
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Thank you to Jenny and Judith of the 
Surbiton & District Caledonian Society 
who so generously gave of their time to 
make our Scottish Ceilidh Dance such a 
success.  
They 

helped us with choosing a band and 
spent the evening calling the dances.  
We are also grateful to their members 
who gave us a demonstration of more 
complex Scottish dancing. 

A BIG thank you to all our lovely 
volunteers that give of their time 
throughout the organisation.  
We would not be able to provide 
the service and support to our 
service users without you.  
Thank you! 

THANK YOU also to all who have sent in 
donations and not needed a receipt.  It 
helps us to save our pennies! 

Thank you to Chris and 
Anne for designing 
some beautiful 
greetings cards. 
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DO YOU SHOP ON-LINE? {ƛƴŎŜ ǎƛƎƴƛƴƎ ǳǇ ǘƻ ŜŀǎȅŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎƛƴƎΦŎƻƳ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǊŀƛǎŜŘ ŀƭƳƻǎǘ ϻмΣллл at no cost to 
customers.  If you are unfamiliar with easyfundraising, then please register with them on their website 
www.easyfundraising.co.uk; then all you need to do is remember to access your favourite shops through 
easyfundraising and the pennies raised will come to the Fircroft Trust.   Thank you for supporting us in this way! 

 

DONATION — Every penny really does make a difference… 

 

Please find enclosed a cheque made payable to The Fircroft Trust for £ ééé... 

 
 
Name ___________________________________ 
 
Address     _______________________________ 
 
_________________Postcode________________ 
 
email: ___________________________________ 
 
Telephone No._____________________________ 

Please tick here if you do not want an 
acknowledgement 

 

If you are a UK Tax Payer, please let us know by ticking the 
box and filling in your name and address. We will then be 
able to claim 25p from the Inland Revenue for each pound 
donated.  

 

THANK YOU 
 

Data Protection: we will use your personal data for the 
purposes of reclaiming Gift Aid from the Government and 
will share this information, if requested, with relevant 
Government agencies. 
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IN THE GARDEN 
 

We are very grateful to AWARDS FOR ALL  
for giving us funding to develop our 
Gardening Project. 
Alex, who is experienced in working with 
vulnerable adults has agreed to  increase 
her hours to  support the work over the 
next year. 
 

In the first instance, Alex has been 
beavering away to get our greenhouses prepared for the new growing season.  
She is now looking forward to starting up plants from cuttings and seeds in order 
to sell them later on in the season.  Alex is looking for donations of seeds, 
cuttings, plants and pots.   
 

The garden is an important part of our work that gives service users the 
opportunity to volunteer in a environment as a way of managing their illness.  It 
is a brilliant form of exercise and 
working with nature is very  therapeutic. 
 

If you would like your pots to be planted 
up or just want to buy some plants,  
please contact Alex  on  
alex@thefircrofttrust.org  or phone her 
on 0208 399 1772  or visit us when you 
see our sign outside our Ditton Road 
premises on Mondays and Fridays. 

STOP PRESS 

 

We are delighted to welcome on 
board Susannah, one of our 
Trustees, as Project Coordinator.  
We have been very aware that 
there are several gaps in the 
provision of services in the 
Borough and feel that the time is 
now right to explore how The  
Fircroft  Trust can meet some of 
these needs. 
 

Susannah will help us research 
and think through the different 
options.  It’s the first step in 
deciding what  direction we will 
be taking the charity.   
 

Watch this space! 


